Report No. 52/12

National Park Authority
REPORT OF THE ESTATES OFFICER ON BEHALF OF THE PROJECTS & PROPERTY GROUP

SUBJECT: DISPOSAL OF APPROXIMATELY 0.05 ACRES OF LAND FORMING PART OF THE AUTHORITY’S EXISTING LAND OWNERSHIP AT PLANTATION WOOD, SAUNDERSFOOT IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE AUTHORITY’S ADOPTED ENCROACHMENT POLICY 
BACKGROUND:



The full extent of the Authority’s ownership at Plantation Wood is shown on the attached plan edged red extending to approximately 3.5 acres. The site was acquired freehold in 1974 for £3,500 to protect against clear felling of the woodland. We continue to manage the site as a woodland environment and to provide public access. 

The Authority has an adopted policy (approved 17th April 2002) which authorises the legal transfer of National Park owned land to adjoining property owners in instances where encroachments  fall within clearly defined guidelines i.e. the encroachment is  longstanding, is small scale, does not materially compromise our statutory objectives and does not release significant value to the transferee. 

By way of an undocumented agreement between the National Park Authority and the former owners of the Rhodewood House Hotel in the mid 1980’s the boundary of the   latter was established along the blue line marked A, B & C (see plan below) and a fence erected for that purpose, thereby enclosing the land shaded blue and green within the curtilage of the hotel as part of its landscaped grounds. The hotel was acquired by Seawood Investments Ltd (T/A Portland Properties) in 2005 who subsequently redeveloped the site into town houses. At that time, and in accordance with our encroachment policy the land shaded green was transferred to Seawood Investments Ltd although it has subsequently come to our attention  that the land shaded blue ( approx 0.05 acres) was omitted in error from that disposal. 

 Your officers have now agreed terms for the transfer of the blue shaded land with Seawood Investments Ltd at a nominal price of £1 in accordance with our adopted encroachment policy subject to the position of the boundary fence (A, B & C) not being altered or amended in any way, the land shaded blue remaining as an area of soft landscaping with no new structures to be built upon it and Seawood Investments Ltd meeting this Authority’s legal and Surveyors costs in documenting the transfer.

RECOMMENDATION

That your Estates Officer be authorised to transfer the Authority's freehold title to the land shaded blue on the attached plan to Seawood Investments Ltd at the nominal price of £1 in accordance with the Authority’s adopted encroachment policy subject to the conditions and covenants outlined above.

(For further information, please contact Gary Meopham, garym@pembrokeshirecoast.org.uk)
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